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Bowling Party


Saturday   March 12  


2:45 – 5 pm


See page 2 for details











Date�
Day�
Event�
Page�
�
3/8/05�
Tues�
Steering Committee Meeting – Alb Pub Lib�
�
�
3/12�
Sat�
Bowling Party -- Del Lanes 2:45 pm�
2�
�
4/3�
Sun�
Bob Herman Lecture -- Guilderland Library 2:00 pm�
1�
�
4/2-4/3�
Sat/Sun�
National Board Meeting – Holiday Inn Sch’dy�
3�
�
4/10�
Sun�
Table Tennis Tournament and Pot Luck – private home�
1�
�
4/15�
Fri�
Dinner and a Movie – private home  7:00 pm�
3�
�
4/27�
Wed�
Spring Banquet -- Dragon Buffet Central Ave 6:00�
1�
�






�














Annual Spring Banquet


Wednesday, April 27  Dinner at 6:00 – arrive at 5:45


Dragon Buffet Restaurant – Central Ave.


Award Nominations Sought


 Reserve Your Seats -- Purchase  -Your Raffle Tickets


      The biggest Chapter event each April is our Annual Spring Banquet. This event features annual awards, Chinese scholars and students from area colleges, lots of great food, American and Chinese performers and a raffle of items from China. This year’s banquet will take place at the Dragon Buffet at 1881 Central Ave. in Colonie. Seating is limited so you are urged to send in your reservation early. Reservation form can be found on page three of the Newsletter.


      Annual awards presented at the banquet include the Friendship Builder Award for the most deserving chapter member and the Friendship Links Award to the most deserving non-chapter member or group within our community that promotes our goals of building US-China friendship and understanding. Please contact Kirk if you would like to make a nomination 


for an award or suggest performers for the evening’s festivities.  See Insert for raffle tickets – fill in and mail to address listed or use the envelope that is enclosed in this newsletter. Check our website for latest information.


       Remember to send in your registration form (see page 3) along with your payment as soon as possible.  And don’t forget to send in your raffle tickets along with it so you will be eligible to win some wonderful prizes.  You need not be present to win (but we hope that you will join us).


See you all at the Spring Banquet!














Quick View Calendar








March – April  2005  Vol. 31 Issue 2                                                 www.uscpfany.org








US-China Friendship Newsletter


US-China Peoples Friendship Association


Northeast New York Chapter - Albany








English Conversation Corners


Albany Public Library and RPI


      Gene Damm -- "Connecting With America", where recent immigrants practice their English language skills in casual conversation and learn about American culture, happens every Friday from 4:30PM- 6PM. at the Pine Hills Branch of the Albany Public Library located at 517 Western Ave. Contact Xiaofei Li at 482-7911.    


      Rezsin Adams --  All are welcome to join the English Conversation group (usually) Thursday evenings at the RPI Library in Troy. You can call her to check on the time. 462-0891.














INTERESTED IN HAVING DELEGATES FROM CHINA TO YOUR HOME FOR DINNER?


      The CTUS (Chinese Travel in the United States) continues to plan for groups visiting the Capital District. About eight times a year delegations from various parts of China come to our area to learn about our culture, technology and chapter. Often delegations are from New York’s “sister province”, Jiangsu. We issue the invitation to the delegation and hope that the US government will approve their visas so they can come here. This often takes a lot of time and effort.  Our CTUS committee plans each visit carefully. Part of each visit includes an evening at an area home to meet a family and have dinner. If you would be interested in having one or more delegates visit your home/ family please contact CTUS chairperson Mel Horowitz (see pg. 4) 


 








Foreign Columnist Bob Herman to Speak


Sunday, April 3 --   2-4 pm Guilderland Library


      One of the "best foreign columnist in today's China", area resident Bob Herman, will give a talk about his experience as an advice columnist, at the Guilderland Public Library on April 3, 2005 from 2:00 PM to 4:00 PM. "Conversations with Bob: We Learn and We Laugh Together" and "Adventures of the Mind: Wit and Wisdom with Bob" are two columns Herman writes that reach hundreds of thousands of readers through two China monthly magazines. He is also the author of Adventures of the Mind: Wit & Wisdom with Bob, a compilation of his essays on subjects such as education, animals, the universe, love and aging, that includes a selection of letters and replies from his Chinese readers. The Guilderland Public Library is located at 2228 Western Ave., Guilderland. The program is free and open to the public.





USCPFA NATIONAL BOARD MEETING


     From April 1-3 all the National officers and leaders of the USCPFA will meet and stay at our Convention ‘05 hotel, the Schenectady Holiday Inn.  The National Board (NB) meets twice a year to plan future events and review policies. Members of the NB are elected and represent USCPFA chapters from across the US. While here they will tour the hotel and hear from the convention committees. Meetings are open to anyone interested. If you would like to attend contact Pres. Kirk Huang or any of our chapter’s officers for details.
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 February 8, 2005








Dear Friends.


     I am pleased to join you in recognizing the beginning of the Chinese lunar New Year, the Year of the Rooster.


     This annual celebration is filled with colorful costumes, laughter and gatherings with family and friends.


     I commend the members of the Northeast New York Chapter of the US-China Peoples Friendship Association for their commitment to building a bridge of friendship and understanding to maintain peace in the world.


     With my best wishes, I am


                                             Sincerely,


				(Signature)





			Gerald D. Jennings,


			Mayor




















Pot Luck & Table Tennis Tournament


Sunday April 10 --  2 pm until ?


      Plan to attend our annual Table Tennis Tournament at the home of Mel and Sissy Horowitz (200 Van Rensselaer Blvd.-Route 377 in Menands). You can play or just watch. The first two rounds usually involve both the super skilled and the novices. As the tournament progresses the competition gets better and better until two super stars emerge in the amazing final! Who will this year’s winners be?  


      It all begins at 2 PM. Players and observers are asked to bring along some food to share because, after an afternoon of exercise and skill, we’ll relax and enjoy a potluck dinner of Chinese and American food. Please contact Mel (see pg 4) to let us know that you plan to attend/ participate. See you in April for our own “Olympic Trials”!  Mark your calendar!




















Newsletter Information


Next NL Deadline Apr. 15


     We invite you to submit articles for the newsletter to Editor:  Ann Parillo, 738 Bobby Court, Niskayuna, NY 12309 or by email at � HYPERLINK "mailto:aparillo@nycap.rr.com" ��aparillo@nycap.rr.com�.  Tell us what you want and we will do our best to provide you with more information.  Next deadline Apr.15th.





Banquet Reservation Form


          Mail form and payment to: YuHung Kwong, 73 Long Meadow Dr. Delmar, NY 12054











Thanks for Your Support


New and Renewing Members


Submitted by Karol Harlow, Membership Chair


Recent New Members:  Ms. Mary Chen and Hsiang Ming Chen (Thank you to the Chens' for their generous contribution).


Recent Renewals:  Fred Barker, Richard Buyer, Dorothy Center, Theresa Copeland, Jeanette Gerlaugh, Roberta Glatz, Dahua Jiang, Rose Kriss, Ann Lapinski, Sue Larson, Patricia Mackey, Dr. Doretta Miller, Mickey and Terrence Nieman, Dr. John Reed, William Rule, Margaret Slocum, Louis Spelich, David Sutor, Joann Schwart, Evelyn Ting, Clayton Welch, Mary VanUllen and Lie Zhu.


          If your name should be on the above list (March-April new and renewals) and does not appear, please contact Karol Harlow (see page four.) 





Mailing Information


President Kirk Huang: 9 Hunters Run Boulevard, Cohoes, NY 12047


Banquet Reservations:  Yu-Hung Kwong, 73 Long Meadow Drive, Delmar, NY  12054


Membership:  Karol Harlow, 46 Camp Lane, East Berne, NY  12059





Bowling Party --   March 12


Bob Herman Lecture – April 3


Table Tennis Party  --  April 10


Spring Banquet --   April 27





Contact information


President:  Kirk Huang    518-782-0746 � HYPERLINK "mailto:kkhbravo@yahoo.com" ��kkhbravo@yahoo.com�


Convention: Mel Horowitz   518-449-8817 � HYPERLINK "mailto:edusources@yahoo.com" ��edusources@yahoo.com�


Programs (convention): Gregg Millett 518-785-0445


� HYPERLINK "mailto:gmillett@nycap.rr.com" ��gmillett@nycap.rr.com�


Programs (monthly): Dan Wilcox � HYPERLINK "mailto:dwlcx@earthlink.net" ��dwlcx@earthlink.net�











USCPFA National Convention Update


      Things are moving along nicely for the convention.  The location has been selected and the Program committee is working at putting together some informative and entertaining programs.  There are a couple of walking tours in the making that will highlight Schenectady’s Historic Areas.


      President Kirk Huang and Mel Horowitz, co-chairs of the Convention and Gregg Millett, working on programs, are working hard to bring this all together. They, along with other members of the USCPFA, will be meeting with the National Board of Directors in April at their Board meeting here in Schenectady.  We will also show the National Board the Convention facility and the Schenectady Museum, which are located across the street from each other (a three minute walk). 


     Your Help is Needed! There are a number of committees being formed and you will be called upon to lend your hand to help out either before or during the convention.  Committees include: Convention Program design, exhibitions, Reception, Registration, and others.  Mel will have sign up sheets at various events so you can sign up and you can contact Kirk if you would like to help.











Visiting teachers need Homes


Submitted by Cathie Curin


      The American Field Service is looking for homes and schools for next year's AFS Visiting Teachers from China and Hong Kong.  They will arrive in August and will stay for the school year.  Most importantly, we need mentor teachers in schools who will take the responsibility to see that the teachers have an opportunity to observe and present in classrooms.  Once we know what schools they'll be in, we need host families for them (minimum commitment of 10 weeks, although some families don't want the teachers to leave and invite them for longer).�      Many schools in the greater Capital District have participated with us in the past, and we'd be willing to talk to new schools if we find families or mentor teachers who are interested.


      If you are able to help in any way, please contact Cathie Curin at � HYPERLINK "mailto:afscathie@aol.com" ��afscathie@aol.com�.





Type of Membership


Student -- $15


Senior --  $20


Individual -- $25


Family -- $40











Membership Application – Make checks out to USCPFA				





Name _____________________________________________________________________		





Address _________________________________________________________________		





City, State and Zip _____________________________________________





Phone ________________________________________					    Circle one of the above





Email _______________________________________________________________________ 		Amount enclosed ______________________





Mail to: USCPFA c/o Karol Harlow, 46 Camp Lane, East Berne, NY  12059


For More information about membership, contact Karol Harlow at 518-872-2039 or � HYPERLINK "mailto:karolow@aol.com" �karolow@aol.com�. 


All memberships include a quarterly copy of the National US-China Review and bimonthly USCPFA Newsletter


	    





Place stamp here








US-China Peoples Friendship Association


President Kirk Huang


Karol Harlow, Membership 


46 Camp Lane


East Berne, NY  12059
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Bowling and Pizza Party!


Saturday March 12  - 2:45 pm


      We invite all the students and scholars from China and all of our members and friends to an afternoon of fun, friendship and food at our annual BOWLING AND PIZZA PARTY. On Saturday March 12 we’ll meet at DEL LANES, (Bethlehem Ct. in Elsmere- just off route 443/Delaware Ave.) at 2:45 PM.  No experience is needed! Bowling is fun and we’ll be happy to teach you how to become a “pro”!  We’ll bowl two games and then enjoy fresh pizza and soda. At about 5 PM we’ll finish with the awarding of special trophies to the best bowlers.  


      The cost of bowling (including bowling shoes) and pizza for students and scholars from China is $5 (only $2 for their children ages 10 and under) and $10 for all others ($5 for children 10 and under). So that we may plan for the number participating please contact Mel � HYPERLINK "mailto:edusources@yahoo.com" �(see� pg. 4) to let us know that you will attend.





President’s Message


From Kirk Huang


      Happy New Year! I wish you all a prosperous Year of the Rooster! 


        Our Chapter was honored to receive a proclamation from City of Albany Mayor, Gerald D. Jennings. In it, the Mayor commended our Chapter for building friendship and understanding. We thank Mayor Jennings for recognizing our commitment and good work. The proclamation appears on page three in this newsletter.


        We wish the students and scholars a good semester. As always, we welcome you to come to our upcoming activities. Our activities are fun, and offer the opportunity to promote friendship between the two Peoples. So, see you at the upcoming activities!

















Table Tennis Tournament


And Pot Luck


SAVE THE DATE!


Sunday, April 10   Starting at 2 pm


See page 2 for details











          





Submit this entire form with Total Amount due





 �
Number�
�
Each�
Total�
�
Member Dinners�
�
x�
$10.00�
�
�
Non Member Dinners�
�
x�
$13.00�
�
�
Raffle Tickets�
�
x�
$`1.00�
�
�
Grand Total Enclosed�
�
�
Deadline for Reservations:  Received by April 23. 2005








The National Convention Program


Submitted by Gregg Millett


    The National Convention Program Committee will be working overtime during March and April to select the presenters and entertainment for our USCPFA National Convention. We have currently developed an impressive pool of potential resources and we have developed the basic structure for the October 7-10 Convention.


    The Convention will attract USCPFA members from all over the USA and will also include delegations from China. We plan to create a dynamic program that will not only be of interest to these attendees but also to many people throughout the Capital Region and the Northeast.


    It's not too late to join our team or to offer suggestions -- contact Gregg Millett (see page 4)








Annual Banquet Entertainment Announced


Entertainment will include Mudbug Uprising – Jazz, Folk, Blues with Peter Warren and Chris Moore.  More later.





     If your address label has a star on it, it means that your membership is up for renewal.  Be our monthly “Star” and renew today!  It will save us time and stamps.





Dinner and a Movie


Friday  April 15,  7:00 pm


          Bring a dish to share and please let us know if you plan to attend and we’ll give you directions.  The movie will be chosen on Wednesday and a review will be sent out on Thursday to those that have email.  Contact Information: � HYPERLINK "mailto:aparillo@nycap.rr.com" ��aparillo@nycap.rr.com� or call 785-0445   Ask for Gregg or Ann.





Sister Cities Project


Submitted by Gregg Millett


      A group of private citizens and government officials in Kunming, China have asked me to explore a "Sister-City" relationship between Albany (or the Capital Region) and Kunming, the capital of Yunnan Province. Kunming is a thriving city of 3.5 million inhabitants.


     At the January meeting of our USCPFA steering committee the group authorized me to explore this possibility on behalf of our local chapter. One possibility is that this relationship between Albany and Kunming could be officially put in motion at the National Convention in October.


     If you would like to join me in this exploration, or you have experience or ideas related to Sister-City relationships, please let me know. You can contact Gregg Millett  (see pg 4) 


    








Name ________________________





Street Address _________________





City State Zip _________________





Phone ________________________





Email ________________________








